
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

1

October 2017

 

Seaside View 
June 2017 

Newsletter for the Seaside Quilters Guild 

Pacific Beach, CA 

 

JUNE 3, 2025

June is the end of a lot of significant events. For me, it is the end of the 
first year as your President and despite some challenges, the board and 
committee chairs are making some lasting improvements for the 
sustainability of our guild. Thank you to all who raised their hand this 
year!
Four years ago, I was a new quilter, and I challenged myself to make a 
library quilt for my granddaughter before she headed to college. At the 
last minute she announced that her best friend was going to the same 
school, and they would be roommates. Now I needed to make two 
quilts! In May both Claire and Katie graduated from Allegheny College 
(my alma mater)! As a trustee of the college, I was given the 
opportunity to present their diplomas on stage with the college 
president. Both women are well on their way of adding joy (Claire is a 
technical theater major) and knowledge (Katie is a physics major) to our 
world.
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JUNE MEETING POTLUCK

LET’S CELEBRATE!!
LOOK FOR YOUR LAST NAME, FIRST LETTER TO FIND 

WHAT TO BRING

MEMBERSHIP DUES 2025-2026

It is getting to be that time of year again—ALMOST. The Board made a slight change in 
order to align our membership dues period with our fiscal calendar. Yearly dues remain at 

$50 but we will not begin to collect them until after July 1. 

There are three ways to pay:
 Mail a check to the Treasurer, Chris Winger, made out to Seaside Quilters Guild. Please

date the check July 1 or later.

 Pay online on our website.
 Pay at the September or October meeting by cash, check, or credit card. Dues for

renewing members paid after October 15 will incur a $10 late fee.

Dues cover our “operating” costs of rent, insurance, website costs, bank fees, etc. so they 

are essential to keeping the doors open. We thank you for your continued support of the 
guild.
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CHALLENGE

MAY CHALLENGE REVEAL

Viewers Choice          Jo Vroman

Most difficult           Sally Stovall

Best use of color         Cynthia Lyons-Dailard

Closest to Inspiration Quilt    Ginny Pence
Most creative License         Helen Hillman

WINNERS

4



5

SEASIDE PROGRAMS 2025-2026

MONTH TEACHER / SPEAKER PROGRAM/WORKSHOP

2025

September 2 Visions Museum of Textile 

Arts

”Share the Vision”

October 7 Fund Raiser

November 4 Heidi Pridemore A Few of my Favorite Things

November 5 Heidi Pridemore 

Workshop

Batik Ribbon Twist

December 2 Ursula Sorenson Project Linus

2026

January 6 Karen Bolan Learn with Every Quilt

January 7 Karen Bolan Workshop Special Effects with Color

February 3 Jacquil Palhegyl Introducing Fringe Fabrics

March 3 Jean Impey Creativity

March 7 Jean Impey Workshop Magic  Fabulous Faces

April 7 SQG Round Robin

May 5 Steffanie Dotson President/Founder San Diego 

Craft Collective

June 2 Potluck

SALLY STOVALL AND JANICE FALSTITCH ARE OUR NEW 
PROGRAM LEADERS
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LETTER FROM LORETTA OGDEN

Hi!  I want to thank all of you helping me celebrate my 100th 
birthday.  Especially putting my picture in the Newsletter that 
Seaside mails me every month.  Wow, 100 years old, that even 
surprises me.

I started quilting in 1951, after my sone John was born in 1951.  
Continues quilt after Susan (1953) and Tom (1955) were born.  I 
made crib size and larger quilts, especially with applique and 
embroidery.

At the P.B. Street Fair, about 1985, seeing the lades from The Flying 
Needles quilting, where I met Dee Cornell, I joined the group.  Since 
the Flying Needles were disbanding  due to loss of membership, 
Dee Cornell, invited me to join the Seaside Quilters in about 2004.

After retiring, Jack and I traveled the USA in our motor home 
looking for trails to ride our bikes and visiting friends and family.  I 
have enjoyed being a member of Seaside Quilters.  I was the “Give 
and Take” chairman for seven years.  I enjoy making quilts for Linus.  
Linda finds panels for me so I can continue hand quilting.

After living in PB for 68 years, I sold my home.  I am now living near 
my daughter in Clairemont.  I want to thank you for all the years of 
fun meetings and your friendship.

Sincerely 
Loretta Ogden
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FROM LORETTA’S DAUGHTER, SUSIE VARNER
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THANK YOU, MARY ANDERSON!

JUNE BLOCK OF THE MONTH
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THANK YOU, MARY ANDERSON!

JUNE BLOCK OF THE MONTH

EXAMPLE FROM EDITOR9
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY JUNE BABIES
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BIRTHDAYS/ DOOR PRIZES

The following members 

are celebrating their 

birthday in JUNE 2025!

ANDREA MAU     6/4

CINTHIA LYONS-GAILARD   6/7

DONNA HOGLE  6/11

GILLIAN MOSS   6/19

GAYE LARSEN   6/27

RONI CRIPPS     6/29

DESPO STEVENS     6/29

Please bring a little 

something to share 

for door prizes: 

Candy, cookies, 
flowers, quilty stuff. 

Anything that you 

would love to open 

as a door surprise.

SPECIAL BIRTHDAY

DONNA HOGLE
ON 6/11/2025 

WILL TURN 90!
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GINNY PENCE’S FUNDRAISING TEAM

OCTOBER 

FUNRAISER 

BOUTIQUE

“Roll out those lazy, hazy, crazy days of summer”
Remember when you were a kid and got bored over 

summer vacation? 

                                                      Yeah, me neither.

But just in case you need some fun projects for the summer, how 

about making things for our October Fundraiser Boutique? We will 

also be selling items at a Christmas market in early December so 

gift items (potholders, tote bags, bowl cozies, mug rugs, cards, 
zipper pouches) should sell well. And while Christmas ornaments 

may not do well in October, by December they should be more 

popular. 

So don’t let the dog days of  

summer get you down—
start creating! 

Questions? Contact Ginny Pence, 858-254-6418 or 

ginnypence@gmail.com. And remember, our fundraising efforts are 

what make speakers and workshops possible.
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SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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1. Carol Simpson
2. Joyce McCarthy

3. Judy Uyemura

4. Despo Steven’s

5. Julie Hasl

6. Cindy Feagle
7. Phyllis Drewett

8. Lois Heath

9. Jo Vroman

10. Rebecca Johnson

11. Chris Bernet
12. Sally Stovall

13. Debbie Mendelson

14. Deb Lancaster

15. Andrea Mau
16. Karen Zappone

17. Mary Anderson

18. Ginny Pence

19. Barbie Lorenz

20. Linda Duggan
21. Beth Bertsch

22. Patt Seitas

23. Gaye Larson

24. Cynthia Lyons-Dailard

UFO Club:

Wow we made it to the end of the Seaside 

Year!  16 finished quilts and 3 Linus tops 

were shown at the May meeting.  

Congratulations to the following UFO Cub 

members for finished their quilts and 

tops:  Rebecca (won the Rosie's $20 gift 

certificate), Lois Heath, Barbie, Ginny, Sally, 

Carol (3 and won homemade cookies), Chris 

B. (3), Judy (3), Gaye (3 and won 

homemade cookies).  All your names were 

added to the bin for next month's Mega UFO 

Drawing.  We will have our regular June 

drawing, followed by the Mega UFO 

Drawing.  Winners do not need to be 

present and if you win something, we will try 

to give it to someone you can pass it on to 

you.  Can't wait to see the UFO's you finish 

for the June meeting.  Until then, Happy 

Quilting!

Judy & Rebecca

UFO Club Co-Chairs

PS Summer break is a good time to get 

cracking on finishing UFO's for the Seaside 

2025-2026 year.  Remember 3 Linus tops 

gets you a ticket into the drawing as well as 

finished kits and finished quilts or other 

craft/sewing project.
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PROJECT LINUS 

JUNE 2025

OCTOBER 2023

PROJECT LINUS

THANK YOU, LINDA

JUNE  2025

PROJECT LINUS

Once again, I am so incredibly pleased to report that so 
many of you contributed quilts to Linus at the last 

meeting.  The Guild has been averaging 10 finished quilts a 

month!!!

My real need right now is to have the quilting done.  There 
are a lot of tops in stock right now.  The Linus blankies are 

smaller and they are great to practice your free motion or 

regular quilting techniques.  Please let me know if you can do 

any work at home.  I will bring a big box of blankets to the 

Guild meeting on June 3.  They are pin basted and ready for 
your stitching. If you can’t come to the Guild meeting or the 

Linus workshops, please let me know if I can drop some off 

to you.

Linus workshops will continue through the summer – July 15 

and August 19.  Along with Quilt to You Wilt on the second 

Monday, we can continue to see our sewing buddies on the 

third Tuesday.  I’ll be in touch a week prior to Linus 

workshops.  Thanks to everyone who continues to work on 
Linus throughout the year.

~Linda Duggan~
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I hope that you will join Jo for Quilt til You Wilt the second 

Monday of each month. Join us at Tierrasanta Lutheran Church

 

      11240 Clairemont Mesa Blvd, SD, from 10-3pm

 
on the Second Monday of the Month. A fee of $5/person will be 

collected as a donation to the church for the use of the facility. It is 

recommended that participants bring their lunch as no eateries are 

within walking distance of the church. Several options, however, are 

in easy driving range. Ironing boards, iron and
worktables will be provided. 

2025 Dates:

June 9, 2025. 

July 14, 2025

August 11, 2025

September 8, 2025

October 13, 2025

November 10, 2025

December 15, 2025

QUILT TIL YOU WILT

Every 2nd Monday
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September 11-14, 2025

Double Occupancy - $548.00/person
Single Occupancy - $748.00/person
Daily Rate - $50.00

January 12 – 15, 2026

Double Occupancy - $625.00
Single Occupancy - $775.00
Daily Rate $50.00

May 14 – 17, 2026

Double Occupancy - $650.00
Single Occupancy - $850.00
Daily Rate $50.00

To reserve your spot at any of the retreats a $100.00 deposit is required.  One 

deposit per retreat.  Please identify which retreat and whether you wish to reserve a 
double or single room. The deposit may be made with a check made out to Seaside 
Quilters Guild or from our website.

Our retreats are very relaxed. Everyone sews on their own project(s). Each retreat 

includes nine meals, bedding, towels and a 6 foot sewing table.  In addition to 
sewing, it is an opportunity to get to know fellow guild members and do a little 
shopping at the quilt stores in Temecula if you desire.

LET THE FUN BEGIN!
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VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER

QUILT RETREATS

39300 De Portola Rd

Temecula, CA 92591



GINNY AS 
USUAL WAS 
RAJPIDLY 
PRODUCING 
GORGEOUS 
QUILTS

MAY RETREAT 2025

22



MAY RETREAT 2025
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MAY RETREAT 2025
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Hey, Seasiders! 

Be sure to sign up for ChitChat at our June meeting-you’ll have 2+ 
months to get together before our next meeting. When you spend 

time with fellow quilters, you’ll be amazed to find out how 

accomplished they are! So many of our quilty friends have 

advanced degrees, life experiences we haven’t imagined, and/or 
are incredibly interesting people. I’ve spent time with 6 of them so 

far, and each one has amazed me with her accomplishments.

Plus, they’re all so NICE!

You can either visit the ChitChat station right behind the check-in 
table or wait for me to come around and ask you to sign up. Please 

don’t miss the opportunity to make a connection with a new friend. 

And don’t make me work so hard!

Janice

Remember-there are no strangers, just friends 
you haven’t met yet!

CHIT CHAT

25



2626

HISTORY & CCSA

HISTORY

The uploads from the May meeting will be delayed because I went 
to Kentucky for vacation / birthday / wedding.  Thank you for your 
understanding and patience.      --Stitchingly,  Lois

CCSA

JUNE will be the last collection for the year.  There is always a need 

for Socks, Canned Goods, Ramen-style meals and soups, and 

smaller amount hygiene items.  Please consider donating.  Also, 

please consider volunteering as the liaison for this service project.  

Seaside has continually been a blessing for others in need and the 

hearts of our members are filled with compassion.  CCSA 

(Clairemont) offers many means of assistance to the 

community.  Counseling, career guidance and completion of various 

forms and applications are onsite offerings.  Tangibles such 

as: Socks, toiletries, shelf-stable groceries, baby items, and 

"instant" foods are always foremost requests.

The need for items at CCSA will continue, however, after years, I 

am stepping down from chairing the collections.  Please consider 

stepping up as chair for this philanthropic benevolence activity.   

See you at the June Meeting

--Stitchingly,  Lois
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COMFORT CARDS          

GIVE AND TAKE

Give and Take Table:

Hi Everyone,

I just wanted to remind you that we will not have the Give 
& Take table for June.  Instead, we will be selling donated 
fabrics from estates.
So, bring lots of cash and be prepared for lots of goodies to 
add to your stash.
Phyllis

COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy will send a 

card to any member who 

needs support.

Please let her know @

Phone: 858-272-4871
Email: jtimeout@san.rr.com

mailto:jtimeout@san.rr.com
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Meetings:

This month’s meeting:Tuesday, 

JUNE 3, 2025

5:30 PM Social Time

6:00 PM Meeting Starts

Newsletter:

Our newsletter is published monthly by 

Seaside Quilters for our members and San 

Diego area guilds.

The normal cutoff date for submissions to the 

newsletter is the 15th of each month. 

Mail your submissions to Debbie Murbach 

email: debinkodesigns@gmail.com

Members are encouraged to submit 

information about tips; upcoming quilt shows; 

quilt shops visited; special recipes; or reviews 

of new books. Seaside Quilters reserves the 

right to edit articles for space. The 

information presented herein is for the 

education and benefit of our members.

Board Meetings

Guild board meetings will be held on the 

Monday preceding our guild meetings from 

4:30 to 5:30pm on Zoom.

WEBSITE

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/

FACEBOOK:

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-

Quilters/110905575667120

INSTAGRAM:

https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_i

n_san_diego/

We welcome members & guests alike who 

love quilts or enjoy making them.

Our Annual Membership dues are $50.00

Guest Fee is $5.00 per meeting

Seaside Board Members 2024-2025

Elected Officers

President Sue Steven

V.P.                      Jo Vroman

Corresponding Secretary/

Comfort & Joy Joyce McCarthy

Recording Secretary Edie Greenburg

Treasurer/ Budget Chris Winger

 Appointed Officers

2024-2025 Programs Helen Hillman,  Chris 

 Bernet

Historian Lois Heath

Parliamentarian / 

Bylaws Chair                     Linda Duggan, Lois

 Heath, Sue Steven

Committees

FUN RAISER NIGHT Jo Vroman

Block of the Month Mary Anderson

UFO Club  Judy Uyemara, 

 Rebecca Johnson

Door Prizes  Helen Hillman

Give & Take Table Phyllis Drewett

Hospitality  Cynthia Lyons-Dailard

Membership  Helen Hillman, 

  Beth Bertsch

Quilt Challenge Carol Simpson 

Newsletter  Debbie Murbach

Opportunity of the Month Cindy Feagle

Project Linus Linda Duggan

Quilting Sisters Barbie Lorenz

Webmaster  Chris Bernet

  Chris Winger

Other Activities & Charity Projects

CCSA  Lois Heath

Old Town / History Quilting Ginny Pence, Patt 

 Seitas

Retreat Coordinator: Sally Stovall

SCCQG  Chris Bernet,

  Rebecca Johnson

Toy Drive/

Snowman Contact Mary Ann Moga

Visions Museum of Patt Seitas, Jo 

Textile Art                           Vroman
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